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17th July 2024 

 
Dear Parent/Carer 

 
End of Year  Assessment Report 2023-24 
 
Please find in Weduc documents an assessment report for your child, which outlines their 
achievements in summer assessments  
 
The report shows the following (these are correct at the time of printing): 

• Attendance and Punctuality  
• Reward and Demerit points  
• Reading Stanine 

o The reading stanine shows how a pupils is performing in reading, 
 Grade 1 shows a pupil is below the expected standard 

• Additional intervention on phonics is required, pupils may be 
withdrawn for additional support. 

• Pupils should continue to complete their weekly SPARX reader 
homework. 
 

 Grades 2-3 shows a pupil is below the expected standard 
• Additional intervention is required, pupils may be withdrawn for 

additional support. 
• Pupils should continue to complete their weekly SPARX reader 

homework. 
 

 Grades 4-6 shows a pupil is working at the expected standard  
• Pupils should continue to complete their weekly SPARX reader 

homework to continue to improve their reading and 
comprehension.  
 

 Grades 7-9 shows a pupil is working above the expected standard 
• Pupils are reading above their age, they should aim to achieve a 

Gold reader pass on SPARX reader, allowing them to read any book 
of their choosing.  

• Academic Progress  
o Assessment Percentage, this shows what the pupils have achieved in their summer 

assessments. Assessments covered all learning completed so far, pupils should be 
aiming to achieve as close as possible to 100% in every subject  

o Pupils subject ranking for key subjects. This shows where the pupils results are 
compared to the rest of the year group 

 
In  September we will send you an updated report. This will contain comparative rankings and 
grades to allow you to compare progress with all pupils in the same year group nationally within 
United Learning. 
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At Hartshill Academy we work hard every day to develop our HART values. We are very proud of 
how our pupils have adjusted to all the changes over the last year and how they have applied 
themselves to their work. We celebrate pupils who demonstrate heart, ambition, respect and 
tenacity every day.  
 
 

You can see up to the minute information on rewards awarded to your child by downloading the 
ClassCharts App. Updated information on demerits can also be found on the ClassCharts App.   
 
For each subject your child’s attitude in lessons is recorded as the ratio of positive to negative points 
given by the class teacher. For example, if 95 positive points have been awarded, and 5 demerit 
points have been awarded then the ratio would be 95%. We expect all pupils to have a ratio above 
95%, this is considered good effort, a ratio of 100% would mean no demerit points have been 
awarded and the pupil has excellent effort in that subject. 
 
If you have any queries regarding this report, or how to access ClassCharts, please email your child’s 
HART Coach. If you have a concern about a particular subject please contact the class teacher.   
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Suzi Shepherd 
Vice Principal 


